
 

 

 

 

 

Greater Cambridge Shared Planning Policy Team 

South Cambridgeshire District Council 

Cambourne Business Park 

Cambourne 

Cambridge 

CB23 6EA 

 

Sent via email to: neighbourhood.planning@greatercambridgeplanning.org  

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

RE: Foxton Neighbourhood Plan (Regulation 16 consultation) 

 

I write further to our original representations letter dated 14 April 2020.  

Whilst we understand this is a ‘restart’ of the paused consultation from last year, and remain 

supportive of the Foxton Neighbourhood Plan (FTP), we would like to provide an update on 

the proposed Foxton Travel Hub (FTH) since making our previous comments.  

Draft Policy FOX/19 of the FNP relates to the FTH and the map on page 85 indicated two 

possible locations for the travel hub.  

As mentioned in our original representations, two possible site options were being considered 

(‘northern option’ and ‘southern option’) and that a decision on which option to progress to the 

planning application stage would be made on 25 June 2020.  Since our previous 

representations, the decision has been made to progress the ‘southern option’. Therefore, the 

GCP believes it is important, for the purposes of consistent and completeness, to reflect this 

update in the FNP.  This would also avoid any confusion from local residents, stakeholders 

and readers of the FTH.  

In addition to this, the proposed FTH will now also include a pedestrian footbridge over the 

railway line to improve access to each platform when the barriers are down. The GCP is 

working closely with Network Rail to assess whether a ramped footbridge or stepped 

footbridge with a lift would be required to ensure there is inclusive access. At this stage, no 

decision has been made on this but both options are being worked up for consideration. In 

additional to consulting with Network Rail, the GCP will be carrying out consultation events to 

inform local residents, relevant local groups (including the Parish Council) and key 

stakeholders about the footbridge options.  
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